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Topic:  Three Sisters Master Plan Update 

Staff (Name & Title):  Rob Schoeber, Parks & Recreation Director 

 
Summary:  
 
The Mesa Land Trust and City of Grand Junction have been working closely on the 
development of a master plan for the Three Sisters property. This process has included 
a series of public meetings, interviews with stakeholder groups, and follow up meetings 
with local boards and City Council. 
 
Background, Analysis and Options:  
 
As a result of local interviews and public meetings, the Mesa Land Trust has developed 
a list of concerns and recommendations to be considered in the development of the 
Three Sisters property.  In general, the comments have been very supportive of the 
project, and would like to see the site managed in a similar manner to the adjacent 
Lunch Loop area.  The first proposed phase of development includes the following 
elements: 

• Construction of a children’s loop trail 
• Improved trail head from east side of parking lot 
• Site signage on trails and entrances 

 
The City is also working with the BLM to update the Memorandum of Understanding for 
future maintenance of the site. 
 
Board or Committee Recommendation: 
 
The master plan update was presented to the PRAB Board on September 6, 2012.   
 
Financial Impact/Budget:  
 
Minor site improvements including signage and trail head access will be provided 
through the 2013 Parks operations budget, and estimated to be under $1,000 in total.  
 
Legal issues: 
 
N/A 
 
 

Date: September 28, 2012 

Author:  Rob Schoeber 

Title/ Phone Ext: P & R Director 

Proposed Meeting Date: 

  October 1, 2012 



 
 

 

 
Other issues: 
 
N/A 
 
Previously presented or discussed: 
 
The Mesa Land Trust presented a project update to City Council on June 4, 2012 
 
Attachments: 
 
Site Map 
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RREEAADDIINNEESSSS  SSEESSSSIIOONN  

 
 
 
 

Topic:  Presentation of the Mesa County Fire Services Study Presentation 
Staff (Name & Title):  Ken Watkins, Fire Chief 

 
 
Summary:  
 
Mesa County and the Mesa County Fire Chief’s Association hired Matrix consulting to 
conduct a fire services study of 10 of the 11 fire departments in Mesa County.  City 
Council will be briefed on the objectives and final recommendations of the study. 
 
Background, Analysis and Options:  
 
For over 20 years, regional or cooperative fire and emergency medical service has 
been discussed or studied locally as an option for providing service.  In 2005, the Mesa 
County Fire Chief’s Association was formed to promote the welfare of fire departments 
in Mesa County, increase communications, receive and distribute grant funding and 
work cooperatively together in providing fire and EMS to Mesa County.  In April 2012, 
the Mesa County Commissioners approved the use of grant funding to conduct a Fire 
Services Study.  City purchasing conducted a Request for Proposal and hired Matrix 
consulting to conduct an objective, independent analysis of the service delivery system. 
The project consisted of an evaluation of the current system, future system demands, 
future delivery systems and future opportunities for cooperation.  The consultant 
conducted Interviews, a public survey and stakeholder and public meetings in 
conducting their analysis, which ultimately resulted in 13 recommendations.  The 
Readiness Meeting will discuss these recommendations along with specific information 
on service provided by the Grand Junction Fire Department.  
 
Board or Committee Recommendation: 
 
No board of committee recommendation.  
 
Financial Impact/Budget:  
 
No financial impact at this time.   
 
 

Date: 09/27/12   

Author:  Ken Watkins  

Title/ Phone Ext:  Fire Chief /1415 

Proposed Schedule:  

DATE:  10/01/12   



 
 

 

 
Legal issues: 
 
None 
 
Other issues: 
 
None    
 
Previously presented or discussed: 
 
Individual City Councilmembers and the Mayor have participated in monthly stakeholder 
and public meetings held in June, July, August and September. The final public 
presentation was conducted September 18, 2012.  
 
Attachments: 
 
Presentation



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

  



 
 

 

Survey on Future City Capital Projects 
Summary of Results 
September 27, 2012 

 
Who Took the Survey? 
 Invitations to complete the survey went to two sets of individuals.  1528 chamber 
members or employees of members were invited to participate and 283 chose to do so for a 
response rate of 18.5% from that group. 
 An invitation to take the survey was also sent to a select group of 300 city residents 
identified as interested as having this level of interaction on city issues. 96 responded for a 
response rate of 32%. 
 Overall the response rate was 20.7%   
 
Shown below is a Summary of the overall results. 
 The majority of respondents, 52.8% favored focusing on transportation as the top area of 
consideration for future city investment.  The next largest vote getter was “other” which when 
analyzed included things like an event center, recreation center, and expansion of trails. 

 
There was no significant difference in the outcome on this question when the responses were 
filtered by the City respondents versus Chamber members.  The chart below shows just City 
respondents.  While Transportation was still the priority, public safety and other got a greater 
percentage of responses. 



 
 

 

 
The second question was open ended and simply asked what ONE capital project respondents 
would like to see completed in the next few years.  There were a total of 306 answers with 73 
choosing not to respond.  A quick perusal of the results indicated that 29 Road and the 
Interchange with Interstate 70 were mentioned most often.  Others that received multiple 
responses included North Avenue redevelopment, completion of the Riverfront Trail, more trails, 
and various park projects. 
 
The third question attempted to gauge familiarity with the beltway concept.  Most people were at 
least somewhat familiar with it.  Less than 10% were not. 

 
Again there was not much difference between the two groups although city residents in general 
were not as “very” familiar as Chamber members. 



 
 

 

 
 
There was no doubt as what the top three transportation projects should be from survey 
respondents answering Question 4.  24 Road was the fourth choice.  The chart below shows in 
descending order the priorities established by participants.  The response from city residents 
mirrored the overall results summary on this question almost exactly. 

 
Question 5 was a critical question regarding whether there is an appetite to continue the Tabor 
funding for capital projects among voters.  The following three charts show the answers to this 
question by all survey participants first, then city residents only and then by a cross tab with those 
who are likely to vote in the spring election. 
 
All respondents: 



 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

City Residents: 

 
Likely voters: 



 
 

 

 
78% of all the respondents on the survey indicated that they were likely or very likely to vote in 
the spring election. 
 
Question 8 was a bit of a restatement of question 5 with the result being that 84% favored 
continuing to use Tabor funds to complete capital projects that they had selected as top priorities. 
 
Question 9 was another open ended question asking what else participants would like to ask 
about or comment on and as expected there were a variety of responses from the 112 individual 
who chose to complete the question but planning, transportation, being very clear about what is 
being asked of voters and various projects were mentioned more than once. 
 
Question 10 was simply a demographic question about which business sectors were represented 
in the responses.  And as the chart on the next page indicates there was diversity among industry 
sectors. 
 



 
 

 

 
 
 
Copies of all the written comments have been provided to city staff for their analysis as well.  It 
appears logical to proceed to the next step in this process of providing forums or open houses to 
encourage dialogue about this concept.  A survey can only go so far and does not allow for the 
interaction and conversation that is needed to round out this proposal. 
 
I will be happy to supply additional cross tabulations and data analysis on the survey as needed. 
 
 
Diane Schwenke 
President/CEO 
Grand Junction Area Chamber 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 
 

 


